BASS BERRY + SIMS

Nashville Office 150 Third Avenue South, Suite 2800 Nashville, TN 37201 (615) 742-6244 R. Dale Grimes dgrimes@bassberry.com

Washington D.C. Office 1201 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, Suite 300 Washington, DC 20004 (202) 827-2961

January 4, 2020

<u>Via U.S. Mail and</u> <u>Email: tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov</u>

The Honorable Earl Taylor Executive Director Tennessee Public Utility Commission c/o Tory Lawless 502 Deaderick Street, Fourth Floor Nashville, Tennessee 37243

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room on January 4, 2021 at 2:05 p.m.

In re: Petition of United Communications, Inc. to be Designated an

Eligible Telecommunications Carrier

Docket No. 20-00129

Dear Mr. Taylor:

Petitioner United Communications, Inc. respectfully withdraws the petition it filed on November 30, 2020, in the above-referenced docket, to be designated by the Tennessee Public Utilities Commission as an Eligible Telecommunications Carrier.

Please let me know if there is anything else we need to do to effect this withdrawal and close this docket.

Should you have any questions concerning this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me at the email address or telephone number listed above.

With kindest regards, I remain

Very truly yours,

R. Wunnes

R. Dale Grimes

cc: Kelly Cashman Grams, Esq.
General Counsel
Tennessee Regulatory Authority
Andrew Jackson State Office Building
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor
Nashville, TN 37243

Via Email: kjackson@gounited.net

Via Email: kelly.grams@tn.gov

Kristin Jackson United Communications Business 120 Taylor Street Chapel Hill TN 37034